
OFFICIAL 

Supplementary Submission on Behalf of Homeless Project 
Scotland 

Rebuttal of Object ion by The Spires Serviced Apartments: Demonstrating Pre-Existing 

Amenity Impacts, Misattribution of Harm, and Evidential Inconsistency 

September 2025 

OFFICIAL 

Avril Wyber
Text Box
Item 8

7th October 2025













OFFICIAL 

Evidential Highlights 

• 2016 (TripAdvisor): Guest called The Spires "depressing and unwelcoming ... very

noisy," seven years before HPS existed (Exhibit 1). 

• 2017 (TripAdvisor): Guest witnessed a prostitute demanding money in a hallway;

management dismissed it as "the norm" (Exhibit 2). 

• 2023 (Booking.com/TripAdvisor): Complaints of "street noise especially at night,"

"stomping and yelling ," dirty carpets, broken furniture, and unresponsive staff - all 

before HPS opened (Exhibits 3-7). 

• 2024-25 (Booking.com/TripAdvisor): Guests repeatedly identify noise from bars,

pubs, and clubs as the source of disturbance, not HPS {Exhibits 8--13). 

• 2024 (Booking.com): The Spires themselves state: "Charity projects are usually well

organised and do not negatively impact the surroundings" {Exhibit 14). 

Conclusion 

The Spires' objection is unsupported, contradictory, and prejudiced. The evidence 

proves disturbances stem from location and mismanagement, not HPS. Legally and 

ethically, the objection cannot carry material weight. 

The Reporter is therefore invited to: 

• Disregard The Spires' objection, and

• Grant planning permission for HPS to continue its vital work at 71 Glassford

Street. 

Introduction 

This supplementary submission is presented on behalf of Homeless Project Scotland 

(HPS) in support of its appeal against Glasgow City Council's refusal of planning permission 

for the continued operation of its night shelter and soup kitchen at 71 Glassford Street, 
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